OFFICIAL

OFFICIAL

OFFICIAL
	[image: ]
	
Freedom of Information Response
Our reference:  FOI 23-1144
[bookmark: _GoBack]Responded to:  16th May 2023


Your recent request for information is replicated below, together with our response.
I am writing to request access to information regarding the prevalence of child sexual abuse in the UK. 
In the financial year 2021/22, please state, per offence code, how many of the following crimes were recorded by Police Scotland, and what was the outcome of each of those crimes: 
1. Buggery and attempted buggery (Home Office offence codes: 01612, 01613, 01614, 01615*, 01617, 01618, 01619, 01620*, 01623, 01624, 01625, 01626, 01627, 01628) 
2. Indecency between males (Home Office offence codes: 01803, 01804, 01805, 01807, 01808, 01809*, 01810, 1811 
*These offence codes are used for people 16 or over. If possible, please report separately for victims under 18, and victims 18 and over. 
In response to your request, I must first of all advise you that crimes in Scotland are recorded in accordance with the Scottish Government Justice Department Offence Classification Codes and not Home Office Classifications. 
As such, in terms of Section 17 of the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002, this represents a notice that the information you seek is not held by Police Scotland.
To be of some assistance, recorded and detected crime statistics can be found on the Police Scotland website, via the following link:- 
How we are performing - Police Scotland

If you require any further assistance please contact us quoting the reference above.
You can request a review of this response within the next 40 working days by email or by letter (Information Management - FOI, Police Scotland, Clyde Gateway, 2 French Street, Dalmarnock, G40 4EH).  Requests must include the reason for your dissatisfaction.
If you remain dissatisfied following our review response, you can appeal to the Office of the Scottish Information Commissioner (OSIC) within 6 months - online, by email or by letter (OSIC, Kinburn Castle, Doubledykes Road, St Andrews, KY16 9DS).
Following an OSIC appeal, you can appeal to the Court of Session on a point of law only. 
This response will be added to our Disclosure Log in seven days' time.
Every effort has been taken to ensure our response is as accessible as possible. If you require this response to be provided in an alternative format, please let us know.
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